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Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

 

‘In the beginning God created the Heavens and the Earth’ Genesis 1:1 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents, 
This Sunday will mark the first day of the season of Advent. A time to prepare ourselves for 
the birth of the Christ child on Christmas Day. This year we have all felt more deeply the im-
portance of family and friends and these together with our faith have sustained us over the 
uncertainty and the ups and downs that this year has bought into our lives. Advent marks a 
turning point where we focus on the birth of Jesus Christ who is the hope and light of this 
world. As Melbournians who have lived through the COVID-19 restrictions and have now en-
tered a time where we can look forward to celebrating Christmas with our families and 
friends we can embark on the joy that preparing for Christmas brings. 
Updating you on the easing of some restrictions 
We will no longer require a staggered start to the morning drop off time. We will return to 
our normal practice where the school gates open for all students at 8:20am. In order to main-
tain social distancing and reduce the chance of people congregating we ask you to continue 
to use the same gates as you have been using. There will be no change to the pick up times 
after school, they will remain as they are, using a staggered approach till the end of the year. This decision has been 
made with child safety in mind and to minimise congestion of traffic and maintain social distancing. I thank you for 
your cooperation throughout this time and look forward in 2021 to returning back to our normal starting and finishing 
times. 

Advent 
Dear God, during Advent, the four weeks before Christmas, we think about all 
the people in the Bible, who waited for hundreds of years for Jesus to come 

on earth. 
We think about Mary and Joseph, going to Bethlehem, to register in their 

home town, and waiting for Jesus to be born. 
Help us, God, in this time of Advent, bless our eyes and ears, that we may see 

and hear Jesus. Amen. 
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Confirmation Update 
As COVID restrictions have been amended again, I have some good 
news to add about our Confirmation celebration. As we are able to 
accommodate a larger number in our school auditorium in keeping 
with social distancing, we are able to offer the following: 
Option 1 - only the child’s sponsor may attend the celebration or if 
they are unable to attend: 
Option 2 - only 1 parent may attend and be stand in proxy for the 
sponsor or if they are unable to attend: 
Option 3 - the teacher will be the sponsor’s proxy as was the original plan. 
Although the timing of this new information has been out of our control we appreciate your understanding 
and are delighted to be able to offer this arrangement. We ask all parents of the Year 6 Confirmation Candi-
dates to please return the slip at the bottom of the note we sent home yesterday which indicates which op-
tion you have taken. We look forward to welcoming the parents and sponsors to our Confirmation liturgy 
next Friday. All parents or sponsors will need to register their names, telephone numbers and time of entry 
and exit into the school.  
Please pray for our Year 6 students as they prepare to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation. 

 
2021 
Just a reminder to families that if they have picked up an enrolment 
form and NOT RETURNED IT, please return it to school with all the 
documentation as soon as possible. 
Also any new families that have NOT picked up an enrolment form for 
Foundation 2021, please come into the Office to pick up a pack. 
 
Also if any families (not grade 6 students) are NOT returning to Our Lady’s 
in 2021, please return the pink form or let the Office know as soon as pos-
sible. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

Friday 4 December   Reports published today 
Tuesday 8 December  Feast of the Immaculate  
      Conception Liturgy at 11.30am 
Thursday 10 December  Year 6 Graduation Celebration 
Wednesday 16 December Students finish for 2020 at 3.00pm 
 
SCHOOL FEES 
You will have all received your final statement for the year. Thank you to all those families 
who have paid their fees. A reminder that if you haven’t as yet paid your school fees they are 
payable to the Office by EFT or by Direct Payment to the school bank account. We are not ac-
cepting cash payments. If you are leaving the school this year it is important that you settle all 
outstanding school fees now. Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated. 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

As you know some of the COVID restrictions have eased and because of this we are now able 

to offer parents the opportunity to purchase Second Hand Uniform. 

Unfortunately we have a very short window of opportunity for you to donate any uniform you 

have at home. It would be great if over the weekend you could sort out any uniform that you 

wish to donate, and bring it washed it to the Office on MONDAY morning. 

On TUESDAY 1 DECEMBER, you will have the opportunity to purchase Second Hand Uniform 

from 2.45-3.15pm. 

The Stall will be in our Hall. You will need to enter the Hall via the side gate (where we used to 

enter for Assembly). Once you enter the Hall you will need to fill in our COVID Safety Form so 

we know who is onsite, before purchasing any items. 

Thank you to Kerri from the Parents & Friends who has made herself available to provide this 

service for our parents. 

Happy Shopping! 

 

 



 

FI 
Anthony - For showing improvement in writing. You finished your work independently and you were not afraid to 
make spelling errors. Well done. From Ms. Cam Tu 
Evie - For a fantastic research question during writing. This allowed you to learn more about bees. Well done! From 
Ms. Cam Tu  
 
FJ 
Catherine - For achieving your writing goal of starting and finishing your writing. Keep going! You are doing a fantastic 
job! From Miss Severino 
Simon - For demonstrating continued improvement to independently use the strategy Lips the Fish to help you spell 
words. From Miss Severino 
 
1K 
Hanna L- For learning about Advent traditions in the Catholic church and comparing them to Advent practises at 
school and home. Well done Hanna From Miss Karen 
Vivienne For learning about Australian Christmas traditions and comparing them with other cultures around the world 
From Miss Karen  
 
1L 
Quentin S - For displaying kindness and our Gospel Value of Compassion towards his friends and praying for them! 
From Miss Steph 
Ngun P - For her fantastic effort in comparing Australian Christmas traditions with other cultures around the world. 
From Miss Steph 
 
2M 
Sophia- For showing excellent thinking skills during Mathematics and great Collaboration skills in group learning. Well 
done From Miss Scarpaci 
Jaagrah- For demonstrating the Learning Asset of being a Self Manager throughout your learning and showing excel-
lent listening skills. Well done From Miss Scarpaci 
 
2N 
Filip S- Writing an enjoyable and funny procedural text on how to make 100% sure you are on Santa’s nice list. It was 
so funny and well written! From Ms Howe 
Grace N- Writing a funny procedural text on how to make 100% sure you are on Santa’s nice list. It was funny and the 
steps were clearly written! From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Harrison B - For writing an excellent comic book style story and sharing your writing with others. Keep up the great 
work! From Miss O’Connell 
Jasper O - For sharing your ideas during reading groups and answering questions with full sentences. Well done! From 
Miss O’Connell  
 
 



 

Tracey L 2M 
Jonti M 3E 
Holly B 2N 
Mika P FI 
Chelsi L 3F 

3F 
Bidao K - For working hard on answering comprehension questions, scanning the text 
for the answer! I am so proud of how hard you have been working! From Ms Murphy 
Eva T- For always demonstrating persistence in your learning, you always take on 
learning challenges and try your best in every area. Keep up the amazing work! From 
Ms Murphy  
 
4G 
Carry - For demonstrating great focus and enthusiasm while designing your diorama 
in STEM. Well done! From Ms Wood 
Miller - For demonstrating leadership skills when you sought clarity during maths this 
week, to ensure you and your whole group were able to approach the task with confidence. Keep it up! From Ms Wood  
 
4H 
Elizabeth N-For presenting a wonderful lesson in drawing to the class. You presented with confidence and displayed 
real leadership in what you did. Well done! From Mr Wickham 
Nhien N -For displaying the Our Lady’s School Gospel Value of Respect through your polite and courteous manner. You 
are an excellent role model for others to follow. From Mr Wickham  
 
5C 
Nam N. - For challenging himself in his work. You are a great Self-Manager, Nam. From Miss Wendy 
Ryan N. - For showing persistence to finish tasks successfully. Well done, Ryan! From Miss Wendy 
 
5D 
Jai J - For carrying out the Gospel Values of Service, Peace and Respect each day. You are always polite, focused on 
your learning and help out without being asked. You are a gem to have in the classroom! From Mrs Mendoza 
Marietta G - For always seeking opportunities to make suggestions on ways to improve things, make things fair and 
more efficient in the classroom and around the school. You are a great example of leadership and a great role-model 
to others. Superstar! From Mrs Mendoza  
 
6A 
Chantelle H- For sharing your exceptional Mathematical thinking with the class during whole class learning as well as 
always pushing yourself to attempt all the extension tasks. Well done! From Ms Kaan 
Jason P- For using your Mathematical knowledge to push yourself in attempting more challenging tasks! Well done! 
From Ms Kaan  
 
6B 
Benjamin D -For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Collaborator while working on your Inquiry task. You worked 
effectively and harmoniously with your peers to create your innovation. Excellent work! From Ms. Gurry 
Vy T - For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Collaborator while working on your Inquiry task. You worked effectively 
and harmoniously with your peers to create your innovation. Excellent work! From Ms. Gurry 
Hugo N - For demonstrating the Learning Asset of Collaborator while working on your Inquiry task. You worked effec-
tively and harmoniously with your peers to create your innovation. Excellent work! From Ms. Gurry  



 



 



 



 



 


